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October 21, 2010 

TO:  Underground Facility Damage Prevention Stakeholders 

FROM: Natelle Dietrich – Director, Utility Operations Division 

SUBJECT: Notice of Damage Prevention Stakeholder Roundtable 
   MOPSC Chapter 319 Revision Project 

To facilitate further discussions and solicit further input regarding the Missouri Public 
Service Commission's on-going project regarding proposed revisions to the state's Underground 
Facility Safety and Damage Prevention Act (Chapter 319, RSMo), the Commission will be 
hosting a third Damage Prevention Stakeholder Roundtable on December 6, 2010.  The 
Roundtable will be held from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in the Ballroom of the Governor Office 
Building (Room 450), 200 Madison Street, Jefferson City, MO.  We also hope to broadcast the 
Roundtable over the Internet and will advise you at a later date as to whether that will be done. 

The main topic of discussion at the December 6th Roundtable will be "Update 3" of the 
Chapter 319 proposed revisions document.  That document will be provided to you about two 
weeks prior to the Roundtable.  A descriptive summary of the proposed revisions to Chapter 319 
will also be provided to you, along with Update 3 of the proposed Chapter 319 revisions. 

As you are likely aware, the Commission has established a "Working Docket" in its 
electronic filing and information system for the Chapter 319 revision project.  To access that 
Working Docket, which includes all of the available information regarding the project, please 
follow the instructions set out below.  Since there have been submissions made to the Working 
Docket in the last few weeks, most notably supplemental comments provided by the Associated 
General Contractors of Missouri, it is suggested that you review the information in the docket. 

*   Go to the Commission's Website at www.psc.mo.gov 
*   Click on the Natural Gas tab near the top/center of the page 
*   On the next page, Click on the Working Docket link under Underground  

Facility Damage Prevention Project 
*   To open a document in the docket, Click on the Item No. 

If you have questions about any of the matters discussed in this announcement, please 
contact staff member Dale Johansen by e-mail at dale.johansen@psc.mo.gov or by telephone at 
573-751-7074. 


